
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

JUNE 2021  

FROM THE PRES-  
Where does it go? Talking time 
here. We started the year with 
little hope of being free and 
suddenly, almost on cue, we are. 
Yea, I know it is not over and 

there are still issues ongoing, 
but we are out and about. Doing 
things, I thought wouldn’t happen 
again for some time. I attended 
the Rocket Mortgage Classic 
yesterday and enjoyed every mask 
free minute. Today I set my sights 
on “The Tail of the Dragon” with 
some EMCC members as well as some 
members of the Motor City Camaro 
Club. Things I am grateful we can 
do together. Hopefully, we have 

some good weather and things are 
about the same in the south. 
Anyway, by now things are calming 
down with CSF Virtual 2021. Many 
many thanks to Mark for doing what 
he does so well. Looked over the 
entrants and enjoyed the many 
videos and stills that were 
offered. The judges have a tough 
job on their hands. Thanks to 
those who volunteered the time to 
do just that. Still doing what 

fundraising I can and still have 
hopes of making our goal. Good 
thing is we have time prior to the 
check presentation later this 
year. 
  Stay tuned (literally) to your 
in box to see what the club is up 
to week to week. Don and Tony have 
many events that we can attend. It 

would be helpful to them if you 
answered yes or no on attending so 
they can plan accordingly. We 
could have what we might even call 
a “normal” rest of the year of 
things go right.  
  I’ve got to go now, my ride to 
the “Tail” will arrive at any 

minute and I’m off to see the 
Lizard. Keep the faith and see you 
all real soon. 
   Snook OUT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

EMCC JULY MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 
on MONDAY – JULY 19, 2021. The 
meeting will be at Chris and Sally 
West’s home - 26040 Stancrest Dr. 
South Lyon. We’ll be gathering at 
6pm with the meeting starting at 
7pm. PLEASE NOTE THE NEW TIME!! 
Bring a chair! We will be having 
sub trays and chips and fruit and 

beverages. NO COST to you!! Please 
RSVP to Sally - sallyawest@aol.com  
no later than a week before the 
meeting please! We hope you can 
attend. It’s good to “see” and 
talk with everyone! NOTE – The 
West estate is on a dirt road, but 
is a VERY short distance!!! 
 

  

CELEBRATING 50 YEARS! of selling great cars and trucks!!
 

 

mailto:sallyawest@aol.com


MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have two new members this past 
month! Please welcome Dennis/Cathy 
Gravel and Mike/Renee Ogden! EMCC 
membership for 2021 is now at 101 
members! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 

 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 John Hancock       Joan Turon  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 

www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com  
NOTE!! – we have LOTS of members 
in the registry, but no pictures!! 
 

EMCC HOLIDAY PARTY 

We’re doing a CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

event!! This will be held at the 
Denski Barn in Plymouth on Sunday, 
July 18 at 3pm. It will be 
everything we normally do... 
dinner, great conversations, gift 
exchange and fellowship with EMCC 
members. Plus, there will be NO 
CHARGE for dinner!! There will be 
a limit of 40 people allowed and 
it will be BYOB. For the gift 
exchange – there is a limit of $15 
per gift. Each person that wants 

to participate needs to bring a 
gift. You do not have to 
participate!! We would prefer no 
gag gifts. See the flyer in this 
newsletter!! 
 
 
 
 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This months’ Corner Camaro is EMCC 
member Chris West’s 1969 Camaro 
SS. I have owed the car for 25 
years. I was introduced to the 
seller by a business associate at 
Eaton, where we worked at the 
time. The seller had decided to go 
back to school and get engaged so 
the car had to go. For the price I 
was happy to help him out. Based 
on information from the seller I 
am the 4th owner. The 2nd owner 

raced the car and burned up the 
original engine with nitrous. When 
I purchased the Camaro it had a 
period correct 350. I had the 350 
reworked to a 383 stroker by the 
IHRA race team Eaton sponsored. 
The car was a feature car in 
Eaton’s Dream Cruise poster when 
the company was the corporate 
sponsor of the event in 2000. In 
addition to the engine, I have had 
the car completely refurbished. 

The body and paint were done by a 
local shop. I did the interior and 
suspension work. The car is the 
correct hugger orange with black 
rally stripes and standard black 
vinyl interior and black vinyl 
top. The color grabs people’s 
attention and I’m guaranteed to 
hear the comment “I had a ’69 
Camaro, wish I still had it” at 
least once at every show I attend. 
My son has told me not to sell the 

car so it sounds like the “Hugger” 
will be in the family for some 
time to come. Great looking Camaro 
Chris! Thanks for being an EMCC 
member!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

NEW MEETING TIME 
PLEASE NOTE THE NEW MEETING TIME! 
We’ll be gathering at 6pm with the 
meeting starting at 7pm.  
 
 
 

http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
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Our 2nd VIRTUAL CSF is now over. 
The show registration ended on 
July 4th. The judging process is 
wrapping-up and we’ll be 
announcing winners very soon. T-

shirts, dash plaques and awards 
will be ordered and mailed out by 
the end of July. The show will be 
“on” for the rest of the summer, 
through August.  
GO TO www.camarosuperfest.com 
You have until JULY 4th to order 
t-shirts, dash plaques or 
commemorative plaques. All sales 
support our charity – FOLDS OF 
HONOR Motor City! THANKS to ALL 
for your support! Thanks to the 

car owners for entering, to our 
EMCC judges, to Mark for heading-
up this event and to our sponsors 
for their continued support!! 
THANKS!!!!! 
 

EMCC WEEKLY SHOWS 

Don and Tony were sending out 
emails for what was happening 
weekly and which cruise nights 
they/EMCC would be attending. Due 

to low response, they are shifting 
180 degrees... instead of them 
sending an email, YOU need to 
email them to check on weekly 
events. Contact Don and Tony at- 
 Don   nbpbenefits@gmail.com  
 Tony  anthonyrigato@yahoo.com  
Please join us when you can!!  
 

PORT HURON SHOW 

The annual Port Huron show has 
proved to be fun for EMCC and 

we’ll be attending again this 
year. For those wishing to attend, 
please contact DON to reserve your 
spot. We’ll be meeting at the 
Shell Gas Station on the NE corner 
of 14 Mile Road and M5 in Commerce 
Twp at 8am. to caravan over to the 
show, meeting a few EMCC members 
along the way. Bring radios!  

TOYS FOR TOTS SHOW 

While it’s on the same day as our 
EMCC Christmas Party, the timing 
is good and you can attend BOTH 
events. This show runs from 8am-
1pm. It’s being held at Emerald 
Square Mall in Taylor, Pardee & 
North Line Rd. 1 mile east of 
Telegraph. EMCC members wishing to 
attend please contact BARRY to let 
him know. We’ll meet at McDonalds 
on Telegraph, south of Wick Rd at 
9am to head to the show together, 

so we can park together. Admission 
is $10. They would like NEW Toys 
too! Hope to see you there! 
 

EMCC JULY EVENTS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. In July, we have these –  
 July 5-8 TAIL OF THE DRAGON 
This is a trip to run the Tail, a 
road in Tenn with 118+ turns in 18 
miles! See the article in this 
HUGGER for details.  
 JULY 14 CANTON ARTS SHOW 
This is a new event, a cruise 
night featuring JUST EMCC cars! 
See the flyer in this HUGGER. 
Let’s have a great turnout!  
 JULY 18 TOYS FOR TOTS SHOW 
This is in Taylor and runs to 1pm. 
It is hosted by Mary/Al Haas, 

Camaro owners giving back and co-
sponsored by USMA. Barry is 
heading up attending this event, 
please email him if you are 
interested in attending 
barry76Lt@wowway.com  
 JULY 18 EMCC CHRISTMAS IN JULY 
We’re starting at 3pm at the 
Denski Barn in Plymouth. See the 
article in this HUGGER. Limited 
attendance. BYOB.  
 JULY 31 PORT HURON CAR SHOW 
This is becoming an annual event 
and it’s a good one. The show has 
moved to along the river, which 
should make it a bit nicer! See 
the article in this HUGGER.  
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

JULY 19 – EMCC meeting! Chris/Sally West 
house/garage in South Lyon  6pm/7pm  
 

JULY 14 – Canton Arts Show 
JULY 18 – Toys for Tots Show 
JULY 18 – EMCC Christmas Party 
JULY 31 – Port Huron Show 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
July 10 – Cruis Michigan Ave in  
 Downtown Wayne 
July 10 - Corvettes at the Summit 
 8am-4pm Heritage Park, Canton 

 www.corvettesatthesummit.com   
July 10- Pinrickton Center For The  
 Blind 9am-3pm $10 734-558-3665 
 26530 Eureka Road Taylor  
July 10- Parking at Pasteiner’s 
 8am-12pm  33202 Woodward Ave  
July 11- USMA-KofC Hall Memorial  
 14 1/2 (Elmwood) & Main Clawson 
 Reg. 7:30-10:00 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 25- Flat Rock Elks Club Show 
 9am-3pm  26917 Telegraph rd 
July 31- USMA-Golling Buick/GMC  
 Kids n Kops reg 8-10 Lake Orion  

July 16- USMA-KofC Hall FREE  
 Memorial Cruise for Peggy  
 Sieffert/Frank Bianco  
 14 1/2 & Main Clawson 4–7:30pm 
Aug 1- USMA-Center Line Lions  
 ABC Warehouse 10 Mile & Van Dyke 
 
 FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Aug 15 – SUNDAY - EMCC Meeting 
Aug 7 – St Collette Car Show 
Aug 21 – Woodward Dream Cruise 
Aug 28 – Berger Show Grand Rapids 

Sept 11 – NEOCC Fall Classic  
Oct 1-2-3 – EMCC Tour deMichigan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.corvettesatthesummit.com/


Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
  snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen  734-452- 
 9199  nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
 248-880-5825 
     sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
Member@Large – Barry Hensel 
734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
 
   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121  neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen  734-452-  
  9199  nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r- Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – volunteer needed 
Camaro Superfest -volunteer needed 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
Parking Director – Tony Rigato 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 

other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year. 

Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR  Canton, MI 48188 
 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PUN OF THE MONTH: A successful 
diet is the triumph of mind over 
platter.  

THE LAST WORD: A woman caught her 
husband on the scale, sucking in 
his stomach. "That won't help you, 
Joe," she said. "Oh it helps a 
lot," he replied. "it's the only 
way I can see the numbers!" 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 
contact PAUL/DON!! Again, 
depending on the size of the 
order, prices will vary (lower), 

but here are the base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....  men's 
or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....  
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...  
$22.00  small-3XL 
 sweat shirt.... no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats...... (C112) $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  

mailto:sharonharpo@hotmail.com
mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
The June EMCC meeting had a last 
minute change of venue, but the 
word got out and we had a great 
turnout of cars and members! There 
were 32+ members and 18 Camaros 
attending (and our new club 

service vehicle!)! The meeting was 
held in the lot of the new 
Chemical Guys Detailing shop. This 
place is THE place for cleaners 
and waxes of all kinds! While it 
is their own brand, they cover all 
areas of your vehicle! We all got 
free buckets and if you put 
products in the bucket to buy, you 
got a discount. THANKS Guys!! Paul 
started the meeting with a few 
announcements and Thanks to our 

hosts. Kathy followed-up with the 
July Christmas Party details – 
only a few spots left!! Don and 
Tony talked about up-coming events 
and a few of the past ones. Mark 
gave us a CSF report – it has been 
going well, but turnout has been 
lower than expected and hoped for. 
We had John, Frank and Dennis 
attending their first EMCC 
meeting, Welcome! With that the 
meeting wrapped up. Thanks for 

attending!! SO good to SEE 
everyone again! We hope to see you 
at the NEXT EMCC meeting!  
 

EMCC BERGER SHOW  
We still have a few rooms 
available for the Grand Rapids 
trip to Berger Chevrolet. The trip 
is from Friday Aug 27 - Sun Aug 29 
or any portion of the event. 
Friday Aug 27 is a meet and greet 

at Berger Chevrolet and then on 
Saturday Aug 28th is a very big 
car show at the dealership. Then 
on Sunday the 29th we have 
breakfast with our members Reiko 
and Devin from Grand Rapids, 
before we head home. Please let 
DON know if you would like to join 
us for any part of the trip. 

Pictures from the EMCC meeting! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



WEEKLY CRUISE NIGHTS 
Monday’s 
May 3-? - Memories in Motion Car  
 Club cruise night - Ram's Horn  
 on Middlebelt in Westland 
May 10-? – Canton Car Cave 
 Michigan Ave west of Haggerty 
May 3-? Fun Time Cruzers at  
 Lakeside Mall Food Court 
 M-59/Hall Rd & Schoenherr 
Tuesday’s 
April 27-? - Culver's Lake Orion 
May 4-? Ukranian Cultural Center,  

 Warren, MI 
Wednesday’s 
Packard Proving Grounds Cruise 
 49965 Van Dyke, Shelby Twp, MI 
May 12-? - W.Side Rod & Custom  
 Cruise night - 30950 5 Mile Liv 
4th Wednesday - May thru Sept. 
 May 26 Lake St Cruise In 
 Downtown South Lyon 
May 5 - Sep 29 Cruise In at The  
 Gilmore Museum Hickory Corners 
Thursday’s 
April 29-? Big Boy W Maple Troy  
May 6-? American Car Heritage Car  
 Show 6909 Grand River Ave  
 Fowlerville MI  517-376-2069 
June 3-? American Legion Post 32 
 9318 Newburgh, Livonia, MI 
Friday’s 
June 4-? Bruce Post VFW 1146 
 28404 Jefferson Ave St Clair  
 Shores, MI captduane@wowway.com  
Saturday’s  
May 15-? Leons, 8787 Telegraph,  

 Taylor, MI 
Sunday’s 
May 2 – Sept 26 – Bakers Milford 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The “Lou LaRiche Family/Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund” is always open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 
Community Foundation. Go to their 

website to donate online. 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!!  

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.  
 FOR SALE!! - One set of OEM 
summer run flat tires- Goodyear F1 
Asymmetric with 110 miles on them. 
Tires are not on rims. MSRP $1,294 
NEW PRICE- $550  Contact Terry 
McGinnis at tbmcginnis@yahoo.com 
248-417-2712 
 FOR SALE!! - One set of Perelli 
Sotozero winter run flats on new 
black performance wheels (look 

like OEM SS wheels). Less than ten 
miles on wheels and tires. Paid 
$2,300 – NEW PRICE- $1,250    
Contact Terry McGinnis at 
tbmcginnis@yahoo.com 248-417-2712 
  FOR SALE!! - Quartz Clock 
Conversion Kit, N-3085 Instrument 
Services, Inc. manufacturer's the 
Quartz Conversion Kit for 
Automotive Clock Repair to fit 
1968 Camaro Tic-toc Tach. It will 
also work on “Borg” Clocks from 

1962-1970. Kit Contents: Quartz 
movement, mounting hardware, and 
detailed printed instruction. 
Video instructions can be found on 
the web. ONLY $50  
EMCC David Emerling 
Emerling.4@osu.edu or 248-877-4718 
  FOR SALE!! – 2018 2SS Camaro for 
sale. It has magnetic ride control 
power sunroof dual mode exhaust, S 
lower grill, My link Audio system, 
6 speed manual transmission, and 

more, But with the best part it 
only has 2900 miles on it. It is 
kept in a car capsule. Asking 
$49900. 
Contact Jon Prain at 
jonprain2012@gmail.com  
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CANTON ARTS SHOW 
Here is the flyer for the Canton 
Arts Car Show we will be 
attending! The show is in the 
parking lot at 50775 Cherry Hill 
Rd. This is about a mile west of 
Beck Rd in Cherry Hill Village. 
We’ll meet there 6:30pm. There is 
room for 30 EMCC Camaros, so come 
on out and let’s have a great 
showing. Other clubs that will be 
showing on other dates are the 
Mustang club, Corvette club and 

Mopar group! Let’s put on a great 
showing! IT’S FREE!!! Please let 
DON know if you will be attending. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our JULY 
EMCC Birthdays! See the calendar 
for those names and dates! Hope 

all your birthdays are great! If 
we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon!  
 
 
 
 

ST IGNACE WEEKEND  
We believe Don was the only EMCC 
member to make the trek up-north 
to the annual St Ignace Car Show 
Weekend. This is where many of the 
nicest vehicles gather each year 
and auto big-wigs attend to get 
ideas and mingle with owners! 
Here’s a few pictures Don sent us- 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

Switch To LaRiche!
40875 Plymouth Road, Plymouth, MI 48170

Sales: (866) 261-4517    Service: (866) 656-8178

www.louchevy.com

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics Agency, Hagerty Insurance, 
Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth NAPA store, Corrigan Oil 
Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


